## Hyde Park Recreation Committee Meeting Minutes April 19, 2012

Present: Gary Nolan, Ken Harvey, Deanna Judkins, Deb Slayton and Jamie Dubie

Jamie reported the kids use 2 of the fields on Monday and Wednesdays, and use 3 fields on Tuesdays and Thursdays. There are 3 or 4 games on Saturdays for Little League. There are no Babe Ruth teams.

There will be a one-pitch tournament on May 5<sup>th</sup>, a qualifier tournament on July 7<sup>th</sup> and 8<sup>th</sup> and Co-Ed tournament on July 14<sup>th</sup> and 15<sup>th</sup>.

On April 21<sup>st</sup> and 22<sup>nd</sup>, approximately 20 volunteer carpenters and workers will start the new concession/bathroom. We have been donated 2 fryolators, commercial grill and a French fry cutter from Scott Mansfield to install when building is done. We also have some toilets that were donated from County Plumbing & Heating for the new bathrooms, but we may have to buy 2 handicapped ones.

The Committee agreed to provide coffee, donuts and lunch for all the volunteers on Saturday and Sunday.

The committee discussed that we could sell 50/50 tickets to raise money for the fields.

Jamie was going to report to Eliza Peters, who is President of the baseball/softball children leagues, when the soccer games are over, to please put the bleachers back where they go.

Respectively submitted,

Deb Slayton